# **MINUTES**

# Cunningham Creek Elementary PTO

1/11/2022 | 9:00a to 10:00a | Meeting called to order by Michele Gooch

### In Attendance

Co-Presidents-Michele Gooch & Candace Moore, Jessie Conklin, Sandra DeLuca, Reka Beane, Shannon Cunningham, Stephanie Whitten, Diana Ramos, Tyson Sliger, Kelli Griffin, Abbey Bethencourt, Leslie Shepherd, Rikki Taylor and Principal – Katie O'Connell

## Public Meeting began at 9:00a

### Principal's Report - Katie O'Connell

- 23 staff members out/6 open positions
- SAC paid for planning days for each grade level
- As of August 17th 535 kids at CCE, 20% are ESE
- CCE has 15 self-contained rooms. 15 kids each room with 3-4 adults
- 55 ESE students will be relocating to Patriot Oaks and Julington Creek.

#### Old Business- Michele Gooch

Meeting Minutes from 11/9/21 Approved by Sandra DeLuca and Reka Beane

- a. Chick-Fil-A Tree Lane- Best prop
- b. Light the Night raised \$2400, opening ceremony 2/5/22
- a. Wonderland Shoppe raised around \$3000
- b. Raise Craze raised \$62000, 93% kept ad will be put back into the school
- c. The Elf on the Shelf Visits CCE
- d. Coach Mickley Request- approval for paid lodging for attendance of a conference.

#### New Business- Michele Gooch/Candice Moore

- a. Seckinger Scholarship- notify counselors at high school, awards \$750 to CCE alumni
- b. Outdoor learning space project- ideas needed how to best create a space for outside learning.
- c. Law Enforcement Appreciation Day- officer was given a gift card
- d. Conversation to have a bingo night with a silent auction in lieu of having a spring fling
  - a. Need chairs for this event
- e. Changing the bylaws for the PTO to change the inactive status for up to 5 years
- f. Discussion for open positions for the 2022/2023 PTO board.
  - 1. If anyone has interest in a position, they are welcome to shadow.
  - 2. Volunteered Approval committee will include Leslie Shepherd, Kelli Griffin, Stephanie Whitten, Sandra Deluca and Jessie Conklin

Next meeting Feb 8<sup>th</sup> 6pm. Meeting adjourned by Michele Gooch co-president